A SCITUATE HOUSING AUTHORITY REGULAR MEETING WAS HELD ON

TUESDAY, MARCH 11, 2014 AT 5:00 PM AT 791 COUNTRY WAY IN SCITUATE, MA.

Call to Order:
5:05 PM

Present:

Elizabeth Judge 
Theresa Martini

Michael Collins

John Zigouras

Stephen Coulter

Absent:

 



Also Present:
Joe Armstrong, Multifamily Capital Resources, Inc.; Martin O’Toole, Selectman; Kathy DeMarsh, Executive Director and Secretary to the Board

Bills and Communications 

On a motion by Michael Collins, seconded by Elizabeth Judge, it was unanimously

Voted:
To acknowledge receipt and approve the February Accounts Payable warrant and Payroll Journal


Ayes: 3
Nays: 0
Abstained: 0

On a motion by Elizabeth Judge, seconded by Michael Collins, it was unanimously

Voted:
To approve the February 11, 2014 Meeting Minutes as written 




Ayes: 3
Nays: 0
Abstained: 0

On a motion by Michael Collins, seconded by Elizabeth Judge, it was unanimously

Voted:
To acknowledge receipt of the Maintenance Report of March 11, 2014


Ayes: 3
Nays: 0
Abstained: 0

Discussion ensued in reference to the purchase of a new mower for the Maintenance Department. Chairman, Stephen Coulter requested to see a comparison of costs to subcontract out the lawns to a lawn company vs. the cost of the SHA Maintenance staff performing this task.
On a motion by Elizabeth Judge, seconded by Michael Collins, it was unanimously

Voted:
To acknowledge receipt of the Reconciliation Reports for 

February, 2014


Ayes: 3
Nays: 0
Abstained: 0

On a motion by Michael Collins, seconded by Elizabeth Judge, it was unanimously


Voted:

To acknowledge receipt of the Monthly Financial Reports for 




January, 2013




Ayes: 3
Nays: 0
Abstained: 0

On a motion by Michael Collins, seconded by Elizabeth Judge, it was unanimously

Voted:
To acknowledge receipt of the Director’s Report of March 11, 2014

Ayes: 3
Nays: 0
Abstained: 0

On a motion by Elizabeth Judge, seconded by Michael Collins, it was unanimously
Voted:
To acknowledge receipt and adopt the Minimum Wage rates for Maintenance in accordance with the Office of Labor and Workforce Development effective April 1, 2014 through March 31, 2015

Ayes: 3
Nays: 0
Abstained: 0
On a motion by Michael Collins, seconded by Elizabeth Judge, it was unanimously

Voted:
To acknowledge receipt and vote to approve the Certificate of Substantial Completion from MM Environmental Engineering, Inc. for Project No. 264027, Boilers/DHW System Replacement at Wheeler Park II

Ayes: 3
Nays: 0
Abstained: 0

On a motion by Elizabeth Judge, seconded by Michael Collins, it was unanimously

Voted:
To acknowledge receipt and vote to approve the Certificate of Final Completion and Application for Payment from MM Environmental Engineering, Inc for Project No. 264027, Boilers/DHW System Replacement at Wheeler Park II

Ayes: 3
Nays: 0
Abstained: 0

On a motion by Elizabeth Judge, seconded by Michael Collins, it was unanimously

Voted:
To acknowledge receipt of the bid results for the Hallway Flooring Replacement Project at Central Park and vote to award the contract to E Floor, Inc., the low bid, in the amount of $37,425, designating the Executive Director as the Contract Officer.

Ayes: 3
Nays: 0
Abstained: 0

Old Business
Driftway Property- Joe Armstrong briefly summarized to date the Scituate Housing Authority had met with the Affordable Housing Trust where funding was approved to obtain a professional opinion on the legal use of the land and any restrictions set forth in the deed  and to update the due diligence report of the property.  He indicated that the Housing Authority’s next step would be to hold a public meeting with the neighbors of the Driftway property to present the project. Several other factors were discussed such as whether the land is in the flood zone, if the senior center could be included on the land, and if there are any zoning and height restrictions.
New Business
On a motion by Michael Collins, seconded by Elizabeth Judge, it was unanimously


Voted:

To adjourn the meeting, the time being 6:40 P.M.



Ayes: 3
Nays: 0
Abstained: 0
(Seal)




___________________________________






   Kathy J. DeMarsh, Secretary
